Main Township Supervisors Meeting June 3, 2019 7:00 pm

The meeting began at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present for the meeting were:

Robert Frey, Supervisor Matthew Turowski, Solicitor
Thomas Shuman, Supervisor Larry Frace, Zoning Officer
Robert Baylor, Supervisor Mike Krolikowski, Police Officer

Lisa Schell, Secretary

Minutes of Meeting

Lisa read the minutes of the May 6, 2019 meeting. One correction was noted, Mike Krolikowski read the police report, not Jack. Bob Baylor made a motion to accept the minutes with the correction and Tom seconded it.

Larry Frace was asked why Dennis Williams needed a zoning permit to put up a barn where the other burnt? Larry stated since the original barn burnt down and he would put up the same size structure he would not need a permit, but the barn he is building is a larger building from the original structure a permit is needed.

Treasurers Report

General Fund

Previous Balance in General Checking:	\$150,821.49
Deposits Received	\$ 32,604.74
Bills Paid	\$ 11,156.65
Current Balance	\$172,269.58

Employer Tax Account Fund

Previous Balance	\$1,626.36
PA UC Fund	\$ 465.57
PA Department of Revenue	\$ 256.76
Current Balance	\$ 904.03

Special Account

Current Balance	\$ 200.00

State Fund

Previous Balance	\$171,078.48	
Interest	\$	327.23
Bills Paid	\$	0.00
Current Balance	\$171,405.71	

Public Comment

Charlie Williams thanked the supervisors for taking care of the abandoned trailer. He also thanked them for putting the minutes on the webpage but stated March and April are missing.

Cindy Hoffman thanked Mike Krolikowski for the help with a contractor situation.

Mr. Bodman asked about the Dennis Williams Subdivision mentioned in the minutes and Larry stated he reviewed the plans and they bought another parcel and are combining the two properties. He approved the plans and sent to Columbia County.

Mr. Bodman asked why the Ag Security list was changed for 2012 to 2014. Lisa stated that the one from 2012 was just typed up from changes that were handwritten on a previous version and stated that there were a number of versions. The ones from 2014 was the one compared to what the county had on file when she worked with them obtaining a correct list of Ag Security properties. Though the names of the property owners may have changed the property remains in the Ag Security area unless the new owner asks to have it removed.

Kim Orzolek asked about the Orzolek farm since technically is now two separate properties. Mr. Turowski stated that the original property owned by Josephine Orzolek that was subdivided should still remain in the Ag Security area.

Mr. Turowski suggested the township use a specific application form for amendments and/or additions to an agricultural security area so that the person submitting an application provides all of the relevant information. Mr. Turowski stated that the township should adopt a resolution to put a formal process in place for this purpose. Mr. Turowski stated the township needs to appoint an Ag Security Board as part of the overall process as well. Mr. Turowski stated that the chairman of the supervisors is one member of the board and he needs to appoint four other members in order to establish the board and identified the criteria the persons appointed to the board need to meet.

Mr. Bodman thanked the supervisors for mowing back further this year which makes is safer as well.

Mr. Bodman asked Larry Frace how he goes about fixing a situation with the Shellhamer property since they planted new trees that will be over on his property when they are mature. Larry stated that he will have to look at where the trees are planted.

Mr. Edwards asked about the jake brake ordinance. Mr. Turowski did some research and the township cannot adopt an ordinance since everything needs must go through the state first and studies must be done. Since only one person complained the supervisors will not be pursuing.

Old Business

There was no old business to discuss.

Bobby stated that he has a meeting with the state person tomorrow to look at this roads for this year's project. He would like to sealcoat Maple, Deer Road and the lower half of Mt. Pink. Bobby stated that before the final sealcoat, they need to make sure the pipes are good.

Sewage Officer Report

No report was received for the month.

Zoning/Construction Report

Larry Frace provided the following report for May:

Zoning Permits

Jack Hagans, 475 Riverview Ave – fence Jason Fowler, 825 Mainville Dr. – pole building

Construction Permits

There no reports issued

Zoning Reports

Received a complaint about the Jerry Derr property and sent a certified letter – UPDATE: received the signed receipt back.

Taylor Shultz, 260 Main/Mifflin Road – installed a pool without permits – UPDATE: zoning permit filed

Complaint about property at 415 Scenic Ave. – cars, junk, garbage

Tom made a motion to approve Zoning/Construction Reports; Bob Baylor seconded the motion.

Police Report

Mike read the May report:

Total hours-176
Total miles-968
Traffic citations-11
Reportable accidents – 1

Jack attended Act 120 training, so now all officers have completed them.

They have an appointment at Bloomsburg High School to review new security measures in place at the school for active shooters.

Tom made a motion to accept the police report and Bob Baylor second it.

With no further business to discuss, Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45pm; Tom seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,